MAIDU NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION MEETING MINUTES
November 18, 2008

Sargeant Elementary School Activity Room

7:00 PM

1.
Attending: David Allen, Alyssa Allen, Shirley Brown, Lance Hibben, Anita Hoey, Bill Hoey, Lori Key, Dave Steele, and Xandra Tielman.


Guest Speaker:  Paula Finley.
2.
Presiding Officer:  The meeting began at 7:03 PM with President David Allen presiding.
3.
Minutes of Prior Meeting:  The minutes of the last meeting were accepted without further comment.
4.
Treasurer’s Report:  None.  Mary Steele was out of town; Dave Steele said the Treasurer’s Report will be e-mailed to Board members.
5. 
Police Report:  No Police Report.  See additional information under Old Business. 
6.
RCONA Report:  Dave Steele mentioned there was little new business, so there isn’t a report this month.  RCONA will be meeting again next Thursday.
7.
Old Business:

a.
Maidu Interpretive Center Construction Status/Presentation:  David introduced our guest speaker--Paula Finley, a Roseville Parks and Recreation manager.  A few highlights follow:



(1)
Paula distributed “Maidu Interpretive Center Construction Update” to all present, which includes an artist’s rendering of the new structure (designed after the Maidu ceremonial roundhouse), the new building’s floor plan, and sample illustrations of exhibits.  



(2)
Paula said the site is unique and is listed as a National Historic Site.  This area once housed 300-500 people as a sub-village of the main village, which was in the area where Roseville Square is currently located.


(3)
Paula noted that fencing is now up and construction has begun on the structure.  The Building Permit was issued on November 17; grading will take one month; then utility installation will take another month.  When this phase of the Center is completed, there will be 7,200 sq. ft. on the ground floor, with two exhibit halls.  (A later phase will include a second floor mezzanine, for a total of 10,000 sq. ft.)  



(4)
Cost of current phase is $3.8 million plus $350,000 for new exhibits.  The funding comes from grants ($2 million) and developer impact fees.  No Roseville general funds are being used.  The construction is proceeding so as not to lose the grant funds.  Center staffing will remain the same but overhead is expected to increase due to the increased square footage and additional utility costs.


(5)
The new Center is expected to open in December 2009 or early 2010, depending on weather delays during construction.  


(6)
Questions:




(a)
Lance Hibben asked about the status of the current building.  Paula said that a decision hasn’t been made to date but it is possible that the old building will be used for needed storage, rentals, and programs.  




(b)
The current parking structure will serve the new permanent building.  There will be a fully accessible path from the parking lot to the new building.  Also, there is a driveway planned in front of the new building for large busses.  This will allow larger tours to visit the MIC, which will bring additional revenue. 



(7)
Rick Adams, a current docent at the Center and member of the tribe, will be consulted if any cultural issues arise.

b.
Dry Creek Greenway Project (or Multi-Use/Non-Motorized Path Along Linda Creek):  Information is currently being collected to determine how and where the Dry Creek Greenway pathway should go.  It is projected to run from Riverside Avenue and Darling Way to the city limits near Old Auburn Road.  The City has scheduled a public open house to discuss this on December 2, 2008, at 6:00 PM at the Maidu Community Center.  There is also a public opinion survey available on-line.  Scott Reid, our MNA representative for this project, sent a Watch-Mail with the survey link and further information on the proposed project.  The pathway will be ten years in the making and will be completed piecemeal as funds become available.  If you have further questions, contact Scott Reid.

c.
Hidden Creek Re-zone:  No one had any additional information.

d.
West Colonial Project:  Lance Hibben reported on the West Colonial Project.  He said the fencing is new (within the last three months) but the work on shingling the roofs has been in progress for almost a year.  He said there was a foreclosure notice on the property about 6 months ago, so the property might now be bank owned.  He also reminded the Board of the Report completed by an MNA subcommittee several years ago.  The property was sold for $2 million, and some of the proceeds were to go toward neighborhood improvements.  Lance further suggested that the MNA might want to check into the promises made by Rob Jensen to see where the city is on these improvements.  David asked Lance to review the report and let us know if there is anything we should be doing as a Board.

e.
Police Attendance/Access to Crime Data:  David said he contacted Cal Walstad for crime updates.  Cal will talk to Lee and Bryan to see if either is working evenings and could briefly attend our meeting.  David will report at our next meeting.

f.
Maidu School Closure:  No update available.  

g.
Santa Visit Preparations/Assignments:  Santa’s visit will be on Tuesday, December 16, 2008, and the route will be along Stoney Point Drive.  Set up will be at Willard Dietrich Park at 6:00 PM.  The following assignments were made:


(1)
Jim Kidd will pick up all of the paper goods and food items, including cookies, hot chocolate and cider mixes, napkins, stir sticks, cups, and trash bags.


(2)
David Allen will make arrangements to get the hot water containers and will bring them.


(3)
Dave Steele will provide the “boom box.”  It is unknown if an electrical outlet will be available.



(4)
Dave Steele, Lori Key and David Allen will provide holiday music



(5)
Shirley Brown will bring the luminaries (Scott usually provides the sand)



(6)
Bill Hoey will participate in set up

h.
Web Site Updates:  Joyce Foster, Web Master, and Scott Reid have been working on web site updates.  David Allen is working on the newsletter routes to be added to the web site.  Lori Key will review the Garden Club section for updates.  Also, it was suggested that the web site note any changes to the meeting schedule from the regular 4th Tuesday of the month (i.e., November meeting is earlier because of Thanksgiving and there is no December meeting).

i.
Photo Album Project: Xandra Tielman has volunteered to take over the Photo Album.  She will bring samples to our next meeting showing different options and the cost of each.
8.
New Business:

a.
Train-themed Playground Reconstruction (Project Play):  It was noted that the current Maidu Park train-themed play area will be the first of three Roseville park playgrounds to be converted to totally accessible playgrounds.  (The other two playgrounds are in Mahany and Royer Parks).  Shirley Brown volunteered to contact Jeff Dubchansky, Assistant Parks and Recreation Director, to see if he or a representative will make a presentation at our February meeting.  The discussion of MNA making a donation was postponed until after the presentation.
9.
Announcements and Remarks:


a.
The Board members noted they were surprised by the small turn out for Paula Finley’s presentation.

b.
David Allen mentioned that Scott Reid is setting up a distribution list on the web site for the Board’s use.  More information will be available from Scott later.
10.
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM.
11.
Newsletter Meeting:  Newsletter articles are due to Shirley Brown on November 29.  The topics/assignments are as follows:

a.
Santa’s visit:  David Allen


b.
Maidu Interpretive Center Presentation:  Dave Steele (Shirley will try to include the artist’s drawing in the newsletter)


c.
West Colonial Project:  Lance Hibben


d.
January meeting presentation by Rob Jensen, Roseville City Planning Department with an update on the Spahn Ranch Development:  David Allen


e.
Bikeway Project:  Scott Reid
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